March 14, 2013
 Safety Committee Meeting

 Present: 
K. Caisse


Highway, Parks, Town Commons & Bldgs.


K. Wilson


Building Inspector/Health Department



R. Lyons


Police Department


B. Milkovits, Secretary
Admin. /Clerical



R. Griffith


Ass’t. Fire Chief Fire Department



S. Kelly


Deputy Town Clerk/Tax Collector



J. Forty


Library

Meeting opened at 10:05 AM.
Agenda:
Old Business:
1. Minutes from December 6, 2012 meeting were reviewed and accepted. 
2. Memos to Committees and Boards concerning clutter upstairs in the Mann House and items stacked on top of file cabinets need to be done.
Accidents or Incidents:

1. None
Safety Concerns by Department:

1. Library – No safety issues reported.
2. Fire Department – No safety issues reported. New protective gear has been purchased to replace older, worn gear.  
3. Police Department – No safety issues reported except for light bulb out at top of stairwell. 
4. Buildings, Parks & Cemeteries – Town Hall has a serious crack opening in the wall upstairs. It seems to be pulling down on the foundation. At this point the only action to be taken is to keep watch for any further deterioration to the wall and foundation from the widening of the crack.
5. Highway Department – Has a serious safety issue. Recently ceiling lights fell from inside of the Highway garage/barn. Luckily this happened at night and the lights landed on the trucks instead of any of the employees. This is a very dangerous situation as well as a potential fire hazard. The wood strapping that the lights are attached to is rotted from moisture. There is no way to tell if more lights will break off and fall. Several ideas were discussed: since the fixtures are so old and probably not compliant to new standards, maybe they should be removed and replaced; or require hard hats to be worn at all times in the barn or remove the insulation from the ceiling and open up the area to keep moisture from forming. The building is in very poor condition and is failing in many areas. While money is being raised to deposit in the capital reserve for a new Highway barn/garage, there is not enough in the fund to construct a new building at this time. Final consensus of the Committee was to have the Road Agent meet with the Selectmen and discuss a resolution for this issue.
6. Building Inspector/Health Department – No safety issues reported.
7. Town Clerk’s Office – No safety issues reported
8. Selectmen’s Office – Note was made that Town Office employees as well as Library staff have completed Heart saver CPR/AED training. 

Other:

1. Programs for meetings: Primex will be contacted for a listing of safety and other programs that could be set for the Committee’s meetings.

2. Fire Chief will be contacted to hold a fire extinguisher program for the Mann House employees.
3. Temple Fire Department will be conducting full CPR/AED training that will be open to the public.

4. Various safety issues were discussed and will be further addressed at future meetings:

· Conducting a fire drill for the town offices and the library. Also to designate a meeting place for the employees, in case of emergencies.

· FD member recommended having maps of the inside of the Mann House, showing exits, etc. hung in different areas.

· Lock downs and codes to specify certain emergency situations. 
· Methods to alert other employees in the Mann House of an emergency or dangerous incident. 

The Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 10:43 AM.  Next quarterly meeting set for Thursday, June 6, 2013 at 
 Respectfully submitted,

Barbara L. Milkovits

Administrative Assistant[image: image1.png]
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